
Greetings from 
Elgin Township! 

 

From Supervisor Ken Bruderle, 
the Township Board, and staff 

 

Did you know that these 
services are available? 

 

• General Assistance 

• Emergency Assistance 

• Maintaining Township Road District 
highways and bridges 

• Assessing real property 

• Passport services  

• Notary services 

• Flag disposal 

• Household battery recycling 

• Recycling of used eyeglasses & 
hearing aids (in partnership with the 
Lions Clubs of Elgin & South Elgin) 

• Disaster Relief Program  

• Yard waste stickers (for 
unincorporated areas) 

• Voter registration 

• Early voting (via Kane County Clerk) 

• Meeting room rentals for non-profit 
organizations 

• Social Services – Information and 
community organization referrals 

• TRIAD meetings/events 

• Township special events/programs 

• 708 Community Mental Health 
Board 

• Committee on Youth (Coming soon!) 

• Youth-at-Risk Summer Program 
Funding 

• Committee on Seniors 

• Host of Senior Services Associates 
Programming (as West Side Branch) 

• Free “Senior Access Pass” 

• Pet food bank for seniors in need  

• Senior Utility Assistance Program 

• Senior Prescription Drug Program 

• Senior Transportation Services 
(Coming soon!) 

• Ride in Kane 

• Senior Citizen Agency Funding 

• Social Service Agency Funding 

• Food pantry funding 

• Diaper collection for service agency 
distribution to in-need parents 

• Seniors’ Social Café 

• Lending Closet (Coming Soon!) 

• “What’s Happening in Elgin 
Township?” Facebook page for 
community events (Coming soon!) 
 

Go to elgintownship.com or call  
847-741-2045 for more information 
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First Row: Clerk Karen Dowling, Supervisor Ken Bruderle, and Trustee Janet Rogalla  
Second Row: Trustee Mark Bialek, Assessor Steven Surnicki, Trustee Alex Lopez, 

 Judge F. Keith Brown (ret). Trustee Eric Stare, and Road Commissioner Jason Krabbe  

 
 

 

 

Get Out and Use Your Senior Access Pass! 

 

 

Membership dues/fees for activities and events at Senior Services Associates and 
admission to these museums are available at no cost to Elgin Township senior 
residents with your Senior Access Pass.  Watch our website and FB pages for the 
newest benefits and upcoming events!  For more information, call 847-741-2045. 
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How can  
Elgin 
Township 
better serve 

you? 
 

Let us know! 
 

To stay informed: 
 

• Provide your email address to 
info@elgintownship.com  

• A hardcopy newsletter is 
available.  Provide your mailing 
address to 
info@elgintownship.com 
or call 847-741-2045 

• Follow us on Facebook (Elgin 
Township page and What’s 
Happening in Elgin Township? 
page) and visit elgintownship.com 
for the latest updates!  
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Jason Krabbe 
 

Road Commissioner 

 
 
 

847-741-4637 
 

Reminder:   

 
 

 
 

 

Winter weather is still with 
us, so please do not park 
on roadways during a snow 
event to allow for proper 
snow removal.  

 

Spring is right around the 
corner, so please refer to 
our website for brush 
pickup dates and 
regulations for Road 
District-maintained areas. 

 

Thank you for your 
cooperation!   

 
 

 

 

 

 

Elgin Township 
729 S. McLean Blvd. 

Elgin, IL  60123 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Follow us on  

Visit www.elgintownship.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

2023 ELGIN TOWNSHIP ASSESSMENT UPDATE 
Steven Surnicki, Assessor 

 

 

LATEST UPDATES WITH EXEMPTIONS 
 

• Senior Citizens Assessment Freeze will be mailed out March 20th. The forms 
will be available on the County website mid-April.  

• Persons with Disabilities was mailed out on February 21st. The forms are 
currently available on the County Website.  

• Veterans with Disabilities application will be available in April.  
 

Property Exemption forms can be found by visiting www.kaneassessments.org. 
 

FOR QUESTIONS & ASSISTANCE WITH EXEMPTIONS:  Contact the Elgin Township 
Assessor’s Office Monday – Friday: 8:00 am – 4:00 pm at (847) 741-5110.  
 

2023 TAX BILL INFORMATION 
Tax bills are distributed by the Kane County Treasurer's office. Tentatively, bills are 
scheduled to be mailed end of April, beginning of May. The first installment will be 
due June 1, 2023 with the second installment due on September 1, 2023. 
 

 
 
 
 

 

ALSO:  

• Elgin Township is accepting donations of wheelchairs, 

walkers, etc. for the Elgin Township Lending Closet. 

• We have pet food available for cats/dogs of in-need Elgin 

Township senior citizens.  PLEASE SPREAD THE WORD!  
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